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Artist impression of the upgraded school entrance 

Project overview 

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, the 2023-24 Budget is delivering a 
record $8.8 billion for new and upgraded schools. This targeted investment in growing communities will 
ensure working families get access to a world class public education. This includes an upgrade to 
Concord High School to provide additional permanent classrooms and core facilities and an upgrade to 
selected existing facilities.  

Progress update  

▪ The Development Application (DA) for the upgrade project has been approved by City of Canada Bay 
Council and conditions of consent have been provided. 

▪ The tender process for a contractor to undertake the works has now begun.   

Next steps  

▪ A contractor will be appointed and work with School Infrastructure NSW and Concord High School 
leadership to develop a timeline for the completion of the upgrade that minimises where possible the 
impacts of construction on the school community. 

▪ Detailed designs for the upgrade will be finalised. 
▪ A community information session will be held in Term 2 for students, staff and parents to share 

finalised designs and answer any questions about construction and demolition and the impact to the 
school and community.  
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Refurbishment of existing spaces 

As part of the upgrade project, there will be minor refurbishments of selected existing spaces across the 
school.  

This includes the minor refurbishment of the Theatrette (Block F) and light refurbishment of selected 
classrooms and learning commons. This may include new pinboards and whiteboards, painting of walls 
and ceilings and new carpet where required (budget permitting).  

It is anticipated these works will start in the coming months, pending the completion of the tender 
process and appointment of a contractor. These works will be delivered by a separate contractor to the 
main upgrade works and the full scope of refurbishment will be confirmed once a contractor has been 
appointed. 

Other projects happening at Concord High School 

The air-conditioning program is now finished with the library air conditioning now completed. 

Final plants for the senior courtyard are being consulted on with our indigenous contractor and the 
students of Concord High School. 

Stay Involved 

Further communication will occur with the school and Concord community as the project 
progresses. All updates will be distributed through the school, but If you would like to 
receive updates digitally you can sign up to our email mailing list at 
edu.nsw.link/CHSUpgrade or by scanning the QR code. 
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